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October MMIA eNews
Dear MMIA Members:

Time is moving fast and now our MMIA Conference is only a month away! Online registration is available at www.mmia.org and is the easiest way to register. Because of our problems with PayPal, we are asking that you pay by check, and we apologize in advance for this inconvenience.

If you haven't registered yet, do so today. Last year, we had to close out registration as soon as we reached maximum capacity, and members who waited too long were unable to attend. Don't let that happen to you and your staff!

For the most updated information about the conference, check our "Conference 2006" page online, at http://www.mmia.org/education/Conf2006.asp. The variety of workshops offered guarantee you the right mix for your professional development needs. 

MMIA BOARD ACTIVITIES

The MMIA Board met again on October 5. Most Board member adopted a volunteer, and soon those who volunteered for different activities will be hearing from a Regional Director or Officer. The Board voted on contracting a part-time administrative consultant to assist with the large amount of work currently in the hands of very busy volunteers. This will help streamline the work ahead and enable us to maintain a healthy workflow. 

The Board discussed the development of an upcoming MMIA Journal of Medical Interpreting; a quarterly academic-level publication that we feel will be a crucial step for professional recognition of medical interpreters. The Journal Committee will meet at the end of November. A call for abstracts will soon be posted online. 

The Board also voted on revising the current By-Laws, last revised in 1999, to more closely reflect the current activities of the organization. The By-Laws revisions will be submitted to the membership during the Annual Meeting at the Conference on Sunday, November 12. The majority of the Executive Board also voted to increase the individual membership fee from $30 to $50 in the summer of 2007. This is a necessary step to be able to fund and therefore ensure the growth of future activities for members.

CORPORATE MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

The Board discussed the importance of a corporate membership drive currently taking place. Its goal is to encourage organizations currently registered as individual members to re-register as corporate members. The MMIA needs to differentiate between corporate and individual members to be able to serve them better. Possible corporate members include hospitals that employ interpreters, institutions and companies that train interpreters, and any other organization with an interest in or that works with medical interpreters. We have enhanced and delineated the benefits of corporate membership in a corporate membership invitation letter we will soon post online. We have also developed an online corporate membership form to facilitate new registration or re-classification. Corporate members will be listed in a special corporate member section of our website.

MMIA CERTIFICATION

Jane Kontrimas, Chair of the Certification Committee, came to the MMIA Board meeting October 5th to give a report of the history of the work of the committee as well as the current fundraising efforts taking place to develop a final comprehensive MMIA certification. Future eNews editions will update the general membership on the progress of the Certification Committee. If you would like to help out with the fundraising efforts, please let us know.

SCAM WARNING!

Two MMIA members reported being approached by email by a company called Millennium Technologies Systems Ltd., based in England. This is not the first time that translators and interpreters are targeted for financial scams, due to the fact that people in our field sometimes work in a virtual setting. The fraudulent organizations first give details of a project that seems authentic, and then ask for your bank information in order to 'wire' you a retainer for your work. This type of scam can be avoided by always researching the backgrounds of companies that approach you for conference interpreting or large translation projects. To further protect our members, our online 'Find an Interpreter' section is now password-protected for members only.

BOOK RECOMMENDATION

If you're looking for a new book to read, let me recommend: Introducing Interpreting Studies, by Franz Pochhacker, Associate Professor of Interpreting Studies in the Department of Translation and Interpreting at the University of Vienna. His book guides the reader through international conference, court and hospital interpreting, in both signed and spoken modalities. The book begins by exploring the ways in which the field evolved, looking at historical developments, concepts, influential models and methodological approaches. It then moves on to consider the main areas of research in the field, before reviewing the major trends of Interpreting Studies and reflecting on how the subject will develop in the future and offering direction to those undertaking research of their own. 

INTERESTING ARTICLES

Courtroom Interpreters in Short Supply

The federal courts require language specialists to undergo more training and testing than state courts. When certified interpreters aren't available, officials try to fill the gap with telephone interpretation or, sometimes, less-qualified interpreters.

http://www.galvnews.com/wire.lasso?report=/dynamic/stories/R/ROVING_INTERPRETERS
Culture, Language, and Patient Safety: Making the Link.

(International Journal for Quality in Health Care) This article suggests that the failure to recognize the critical link between culture and language (of both the providers and recipients of health care) and patient safety stands as a 'resident pathogen' within the health care system that, if not addressed, unacceptably exposes patients from minority ethno-cultural and language backgrounds to preventable adverse events in hospital contexts. (Full text requires subscription)

http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/entrez/query.fcgi?db=pubmed&amp;cmd=Retrieve&amp;dopt=Abstract&amp;list_uids=16956931
I hope you enjoyed this issue of the MMIA eNews. Please give us feedback, as it is greatly appreciated. Our November eNews will probably go out the week before the conference.

Sincerely,

Izabel S. Arocha, M.Ed.

MMIA President
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